DRAFT                             BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES
   Wednesday, July 1, 2013
       Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Jill Sullivan, Vice Chair, Barry Greenfield, Selectmen John Callahan, Glenn Kessler, Matthew Strauss,, and Town Administrator, Thomas Younger, 
Resident Comment:

Resident Tricia Malphrus questioned the Board on filling the ADA Commission to which she is a member of the committee and raised concerns over filling vacancies. 

Resident Miss Nagle volunteered to be part of the ADA Commission.

Resident Gene Bardon questioned the movie trucks in the lot at the beach and was informed by Tom Younger, Town Administrator, the movie will only consist of one day of filming. 
Open Session 
SPOT members Jen Dorsey and Lynn Zabar spoke on having a dog park in the community that everyone will be proud of.  A permanent location has not been approved yet. 
Discussion on the SPOT area was discussed with the two locations being at the far corner beside the practice football area and or the land behind the Bertram House. 
Abutters from Smith Lane and Sutton Place were in favor of the back of the Bertram House. 

Resident Gene Bardon believes the parcel was bought by the Town for parking and does not think it is legal to put a dog park at this location. 

Resident Warren Lackstrom of Sutton Place spoke on water problem at both suggested locations.  Mr. Lackstrom questioned the two location of which either one will be decided on that will need to be landscaped and if any fill needs to be done the Conservation Commission would need to be notified.  
Resident Neil Pearlstein spoke on the impact this would be on the abutters. 

Resident Ed Toner spoke on bad policy and that the people of the Town may bring a legal challenge to the Town. 

Resident Phyllis Katz urges the Board to vote no on the dog park location in which believes the land was not intended to be used for a dog park instead for a parking lot for the beach. Resident Phyllis Katz believes resident’s rights are being violated.
 Selectman Sullivan stated the deed to the property has no restrictions to it.

Residents are concerned about the noise as well as health concerns relating to dog waste. 

Some residents questioned the  parking lot being used for anything other than a parking lot  which they believe does not go with the intended purpose of the land being purchased in the 1970’s. 

Gino Cresta, DPW Director commented there would be no less parking if a dog park was built. Mr. Cresta mapped out an area of 100 x 100 for the Dog spot. 
Selectman Kessler questioned the SPOT group on disposal of Dog Waste. The SPOT group has some plans in the works on a system being in place for dog removal waste. Selectman Kessler reminded the community of the water problems in Town and does not want to create more issues. Selectman Kessler would like a six month review after the dog park has opened.  Selectman Kessler would like the Board to have a liaison to the Dog Park Group. Selectman Kessler spoke on enforcing the car parking that has no stickers to park.  –Concern to put down near Bertram House –pretty tight spot 
Selectman Strauss asked SPOT about their research with other Dog Parks and they have

 communicated with Salem, Marblehead, Danvers and Lynn. Selectman Strauss is concerned with the location not with the idea of a dog park. Selectman Strauss spoke on the grade of the parking lot which he believes send the rain to the Bertram House. Selectman Strauss supports leaving it next to the field and believes it will be less intrusive. 
Selectman Callahan believes it will be an asset to the Town and is long overdue.  Selectman Callahan did question the SPOT group on the original position which he was surprised at how small it was.  

Selectman Greenfield believes people need change, and the Town needs to find a solution for all. Selectman Greenfield feels the Town has gone too long without a dog park but is concerned with proposed location next to the practice field.

Thomas Younger, Town Administrator expects an opening of September 1, 2013. 
(See Votes of the Board.)
Banner / Sign Discussion:
Selectman Sullivan spoke of the Towns by Laws and informed the Board that she had a request to bypass the laws pertaining to signs, which she stated the Board could not do. 
Selectman Sullivan read aloud a part of the Town’s By Law that allows the Board to approve a ten day temporary sign only.  Selectman Sullivan believes the issue of signs should be an administrative duty in the future. Selectman Sullivan spoke on the request for the Big Blue Bargains and for their signs to be in three different locations then the Farmer’s Market signs.
Selectman Callahan has no problems with banners across Humphrey Street. 
Selectman Greenfield has no problems with banners across Humphrey Street. 

Selectman Kessler though the reason the banners stopped over Humphrey Street was due to the height issue. Selectman Kessler commented that other groups such as the Big Blue Bargains should be given the same as others like the Farmers market request for signage. 

Selectman Strauss has no problem with banners and believes it is a great idea. Selectman Strauss does not think multiple signs side by side get the message out there, too much information for someone to read all at once. Selectman Strauss believes banners across Humphrey Street give the community a small Town feel. 

Recreation Commission member Mary Webster spoke on the twenty farmers markets lawn signs can be placed for ten days a month starting on the second of each month. The Board was in agreement.

Selectman Sullivan suggested that Mary Webster check with the Building Inspector on section 3.25A of the Town’s By Laws and see what his interpretation is on signs on the day of the events. 
(See votes of the Board) 
Appointments:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to appoint Richard Malagrifa and Selectman Greenfield .to the Regionalization Committee, seconded by Selectman Kessler. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to appoint Joe Domelowicz to the Regionalization Committee, seconded by Selectman Greenfield 

Votes of the Board:
The Board took no action on a motion made by Selectman Greenfield for a proposed site of the Dog Park to be near the Bertram House location with the Conservation Commission agreeing with the terms of landscaping, no second was mailed-Motion fails. 

 The Board voted three to two on a motion made by Selectman Strauss to have the Spot Dog Park be constructed in the current location at Phillips Beach parking lot upon further review of the Conservation Commission, seconded by Selectman Kessler.  Selectman Sullivan and Selectman Greenfield opposed the motion. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve meeting minutes from April 3, 2013, seconded by Selectman Strauss.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve a vendor permit for Penne Fuller & Ken Bastastin to be used on July 3, 2013, to sell novelties and light up toys, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve a common victualler’s permit for Sea View Café, 242 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass, seconded by Selectman Kessler. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss on a request from Blue Bargains Thrift Shop to hang three banners at locations on Lynn Shore Drive, Clark School and Phillips Park, seconded by Selectman Kessler. 
Town Administrator’s report

Thomas Younger, Town Administrator updated the Board on the following:
· Renewable energy committee –greens community grant  the amount of $247K-

· Funind Thanked everyone –updating websites 
· FY14 Budget and Local Aid 
· FY09 review of capital accounts 

· Hadley School project update 

· School Building Committee will meet on July 9, 2013.
· Police Station update and tour. 

· Pardise Road drainage study.

· Survey on Jackson Park 

· Train Station/ MBTA update

· Safe Routes to School starts on July 8, 2013.
· I-pads in August 

· Hours extended for bathrooms at the fish house

· Quarry’s Tour.

Selectmen’s Time: 

Selectman Callahan commented on the nice turnout for the Town’s parade. 
Selectman Strauss wished everyone a safe and happy 4th of July.  
Selectman Kessler light out at the Fish house has been repaired and recognized Gino Cresta, DPW Director and his crew. Selectman Kessler spoke on the location of the traffic sign at Puritan and St. Johns Church and would like to continue having them at those locations. Selectman Kessler asked about the painting of traffic lines and was informed that they would start at the end of August. -- 
Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to adjourn meeting at 10:00PM seconded by Selectman Greenfield.   
Attest:

Maureen Shultz, 
Administrative Assistant 

